MINUTES –May 25, 2009
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, May 25, 2009 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 6:30pm.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Richard Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Ty Tracy, Judy Karchner, Joe Riffle, Monte Porter, and Jeff Tate. Also present were Karen Schepman, Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Steve and Cher Heisler .Village Administrator Bob Rickard and Council member Bob Hathaway entered at 6:45pm.  
Mayor Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting of May 11 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION- Steve and Cher Heisler were present to state their concerns with how the Rec. Board determined who would be recommended for hire at the Pool this season. They suggested exit interviews be done with the employee, a monthly evaluation of the employee be done by the manager, references be checked, and that these be used as a reference when interviewing the employee for hire the next season. The Heisler’s also expressed a concern with how private the interviews were, and that maybe a different location would be better next time, as their daughter could hear conversation behind a closed door while she waited to be interviewed.
Mayor Harman and Council thanked the Heisler’s for coming, and stated that the Rec. Board had over 20 applications to fill only 12 positions. They gave many hours and much consideration to every applicant before making the final choices. Mayor Harman acknowledged their concerns and they will be passed on to the Rec. Board for further review.
CORRESPONDENCE- NONE

OLD BUSINESS- NONE
REPORTS

ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle presented section 4.07 of the Personnel & Policy and recommended the correction of the second paragraph to include:  “maximum of 40 hours of compensatory time for the entire calendar year”. Tate made a motion to implement the addition of the words “for the entire calendar year”, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Riffle, Hathaway, Karchner, Porter, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
Riffle reported that Keith Kruse started on May 21st as the new part-time employee.

Riffle reported that the applications for the meter reader position have been reviewed, and turned the floor over to Rickard for his recommendation for hire. Rickard recommended Eric Beck for hire, and wanted him to start tomorrow for training.
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ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL continued-  Riffle made a motion to hire Eric Beck at $9.00 per hour, pending his passing a physical, and then a .50 cent per hour increase after his 6 month probation period, Karchner second. VOTE-Yeas- Riffle, Karchner, Hathaway, Porter, Tate, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Hathaway - No report.
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Karchner questioned whose responsibility it is to plant the planters on the corners of Main and Walnut Streets. Rickard will check with the Woodville Business Association and the Garden Club.
Karchner requested that Buckeye Sanitation be contacted about picking up the trash on a different day next year during the town wide garage sales.  
FINANCE – Tracy questioned Rickard about the grinding costs from Traver’s. Since the cost to replace the broken teeth was so high, Tracy requested that Rickard make sure the grinder is using new teeth at the start of the process. 

Tracy also asked what service was provided by Safety-Kleen. Rickard responded that they provide the fluids to clean parts in the shop.

Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1471 in the amount of $78,993.53. Tate second. VOTE – Yeas- Tracy, Tate, Hathaway, Karchner, Porter, and Riffle. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate- No report.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Porter- No report.
VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Rickard reported:
· Sandusky County Parks Grant- All doors at the shelter house have been replaced and the project is complete.

· Nature Works 2008- Contractor started gable ends; shelter house is finished and is still working on the rest.

· OSS Solid Waste District- Will be attending a June 2nd meeting for this.

· Pool has been cleaned, grates have been installed, boards have been installed under the glass fence around the entire pool, and it should be filled starting tomorrow. Health department inspection is set for June 2nd.

POLICE DEPARTMENT- Whitehead- No report- Absent.

CLERK-TREASURER-Runion presented the following Ordinance’s for Councils consideration:
ORDINANCE #12-2009-ADOPTING CODIFIED SECTION 521.15 MANDATING THE REMOVAL OF ANY ANIMAL EXCRETA BY OWNERS ON PUBLIC PROPERTY AND/OR PRIVATE PROPERTY- 1ST READING.
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CLERK-TREASURER- continued- ORDINANCE #13-2009- AUTHORIZING THE VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR TO ENTER INTO AN AGREEMENT WITH TIMMONS EQUIPMENT FOR THE PURPOSE OF PURCHASING A  2009 COBALT MOWER AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. Riffle made a motion to suspend the rules, Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Tracy, Hathaway, Karchner, Porter, and Tate. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. Riffle made a motion to adopt Ordinance #13-2009, Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas- Riffle, Tracy, Hathaway, Karchner, Porter, and Tate. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  

Runion reported that the Woodmore 3rd graders came for a tour on May 15th and the 1st graders came on May 22nd. Council member Bob Hathaway greeted them in Council chambers, gave them a brief history about Woodville, and showed them the Village pictures hanging on the wall. They then came into the Clerk’s office and were given pens, pencils, bookmarks, Woodville flag pin, and Sandusky County camp information. They concluded the tour by visiting the Police Department and getting to see the inside of the old jail and a police cruiser. 
MAYOR’S REPORT- No report.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 7:28p.m.
____________________________                               _____________________
Clerk/Treasurer Barbara J. Runion                                Mayor Richard A. Harman                      
